Antrim Board of Selectmen Minutes of the May 6, 1996 meeting.

Board members present were: Paula Clemente, Peter Moore and Carol Smith. Also present was Phil Dwight, Business Manager and Brian Biehl, Kathy Burke, Barbara Nichols and John Steiner.

The meeting opened at 6 P.M.

Brian Biehl explained to the Selectmen the reasons he had resigned from the Parks and Recreation Commission. He felt that misunderstandings had arisen because he and the Parks and Recreation Commission didn't get clear enough direction as to their duties and that there should have been better definition of what was expected.

The minutes of the April 22 meeting were approved.

A temporary salary adjustment due to a change in duties was approved.

Intent to Cuts were approved in name of: the Thomas Family and Eleanor Lane.

Kathy Burke and Barbara Nichols presented a list of supplies that they felt were necessary for the Beach. They were authorized to spend the amount requested from the Parks Supply budget plus \$120 for bathing suits for the Lifeguards. They indicated that part of supplies might be paid for by donations.

At 7 P.M. Mr. Steiner, of the New Hampshire Municipal Association Property and Liability Trust spoke to the Selectmen about the Trust in general terms. The Selectmen indicated they were pleased with the services provided.

Material about Sports Medical Insurance was reviewed briefly. Phil was asked to provide copies to each Selectmen and possible purchase of such insurance would be discussed in the future.

The possibility of moving the Waste Oil burner from the Town Barn to the A.R.T.S. building was discussed. Paula agreed to review the advantages and disadvantages of such action.

Carol agreed to draft a policy relative to the picking up of down trees on the roadside. She will bring it to a future meeting.

The Board approved accepting Douglas Stone and David Mauer as probationary members of the Fire Department.

Phil presented information about the revised Tax Maps and the final bill for doing the work.

page two Board of Selectmen May 6, 1996 There was a brief discussion about the meeting with the Bennington Selectmen re: the Landfill agreement. It was agreed to wait until the cost estimates for a survey of the site were available before further discussion occurred. The three applications for A.R.T.S. position were reviewed. No action will be taken until after the May 11th deadline for applications. The letter from the Department of Environmental Services removing restrictions on Campbell Pond Road was noted. Phil reported that Mike Beauchamp has reported that renovations to the second floor of the Main Fire Station were beginning. Phil reported that a tentative value of the Police Cruiser was around \$10,000. It was noted that the Town Attorney, Bart Mayer, was on leave for the next three months. Attorney James Raymond, from the same firm, will be available if needed. Peter agreed to write the Selectmen's letter for the Limerick. Expense and Income reports through April were reviewed briefly and Phil reported no unusual deviation from the budget. The only minor problem was the car registration fees are down slightly form the same period last year. The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight Business Manager

_